

Stockwell Avenue Quarry Bank Brierley Hill West Midlands DY5 2NU Tel 01384 816225

Principal Mr M Kelay

Chief Executive Officer Sir Mark Grundy MSc FRSA



Email

info@thorns-s.dudley.sch.uk

Website

www.thornsca.org.uk



January 2021

Dear Families.

## **GCSE Examinations**

I must apologise for the number of communications that you are receiving from me at present, but the government continue to make announcements and statements that affect your child's education and I feel it is important that I keep you as well informed as possible.

Very often throughout this pandemic the government's announcements to the press do not reflect the detail that is subsequently published in the official guidance to Principals and schools. Therefore, I need to clarify the comments that the Secretary of State for Education, Gavin Williamson made in the House of Commons yesterday regarding Summer Examinations.

All GCSE examinations due to take place in the summer have been cancelled. However, what is not yet clear is what they will be replaced with. It has been suggested that a more rigorous teacher assessment grade may be an option. Ofqual, who oversee national examinations, are going to release the process on behalf of the government in the next couple of weeks. Coursework for GCSEs must still be completed. BTEC examinations due to take place in the summer have not been cancelled as yet. As soon as we have more information we will let you know.

This is a very difficult time for all students and particularly for students in examinations year groups. However, there is one thing that is certain at this time; students now have a large amount of control over their education. If centre assessed grades are the method that the government use, then there is more opportunity for students to impact positively on their grade.

There are several actions that students can take immediately to ensure that their teachers can continue to assess their progress. These are,

- Attend all live lessons scheduled to take place.
- Engage positively in all lessons.
- Complete all work to the best of their ability.
- Complete any outstanding coursework to the highest possible standard.
- Know what their target grade is and what they need to do to achieve it.

A charitable Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England and Wales Company No. 6336693

SHIRELAND
COLLEGIATE ACADEMY TRUST
Registered Office:
Waterloo Road
Smethwick
R66 4ND









Promoting Cohesion





Stockwell Avenue Quarry Bank Brierley Hill West Midlands DY5 2NU Tel 01384 816225

Principal Mr M Kelay

Chief Executive Officer Sir Mark Grundy MSc FRSA



Email

info@thorns-s.dudley.sch.uk

Website

www.thornsca.org.uk



Teachers' assessments will be based on the evidence that is in front of the teacher and it is important that students do their best to provide as much evidence as possible of the progress they are making. Teachers will want to award the best grades possible, but they can only do so if the evidence around attendance, completion of work and positive engagement in lessons allows it.

Once we have received the full guidance from the Department for Education I will write again, in the meantime please continue to support your child by ensuring that they engage with all learning opportunities so that we can support them to achieve the best results possible.

Kind regards



Mr M Kelay Principal

A charitable Company Limited by Guarantee registered in England and Wales Company No. 6336693











